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Repopulation Instructions for Grizzly Flats Community Services (GFCSD) Customers 

 
1. DO NOT DRINK YOUR TAP WATER – Your water may be contaminated with unknow 

substances due to the Caldor Fire. Do not use the water for any purpose other than 
flushing toilets. 
 

2. DO NOT ATTEMPT TO TREAT THE WATER - Boiling, freezing, filtering, adding chlorine or 
other disinfectants, or letting water stand will not make the water safe. 

 
3. BRING YOUR OWN POTABLE WATER – Purchase water bottles or water jugs to transport 

water to your home. The GFCSD will continue to bring a limited amount of bottled water 
to the community.  
 

4. STAY INFORMED – Conditions are changing quickly. The GFCSD will continue to provide 
detailed updates through the website www.grizzlyflatscsd.com and the Facebook page: 
Grizzly Flats Community Services District. You may also contact GFCSD staff at 
gfwater@sbcglobal.net or (530) 622-9626. 

 
 

 

District staff have been working diligently to assess and repair damage to the water system for over 

two weeks.  We meet daily with CalFire and other responding agencies. We are coordinating with 

the State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Drinking Water to develop a water quality 

testing program for us to follow prior to declaring water potable. While there is no current 

estimated date of water service restoration, we understand that residents want to repopulate the 

area. We remain committed to reestablishing water service to the remaining homes as quickly as 

possible. We appreciate your patience during this recovery period. 
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